
  Memo 

To: Board of Directors 
From: Josselyn Quine 
Date: November 15, 2023 
Subject: Consider Customer Request for Adjustment to Account Balance from Repairs; 

Richard Carrillo; Account No. 012-6696-06; 374 Highway 138 

On Saturday, October 28th our On-Call serviceman received a call regarding a broken service 
line on his property. Serviceman Justin Anderson responded to this call. Justin was able to 
clamp the service line until further repairs could be completed. On October 30, 4 servicemen 
went out to make this repair. The customer at 374 Highway 138, Richard Carrillo, was digging in 
his backyard to install pavers and hit the service line feeding 23103 Hemlock Lane. The crew 
spent 6 hours repairing this leak. The customer at 374 Highway 138 was unaware of the line 
running through his backyard but did not call in an Underground Service Alert for us to come out 
and mark the service line.  

After creating the billing for this work order, the final bill was $1,833.94. This total includes the 
hourly wages for the 4 servicemen, vehicle used, and the parts for repairs. There is a 25% 
overhead for parts and a 68% overhead for labor. The service truck costs $35 per hour. 
Because of the initial phone call to our On-Call serviceman, he also incurred a $75 after hours 
charge bringing this total charge to $1,908.94.

Richard Carrillo is asking the Board to reduce this charge due to him already making payments 
on his water account and the amount of this bill being so high.  
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